Present were Selectmen Merrill Todd and Ted Olson. Also present was secretary to Selectmen.

Russel Dicey came in to inquire as to the rules and procedure for subdividing land and its effects on Current Use.

Mr. Beers came in regarding the increase in the amount of his taxes.

Asst. Fire C ief, John Bunting reported on the progress of the Commercial Building of Maurice Whipple regarding his not conforming to the requirements issued by the Board of Adjustment and Fire Department. Mr. Bunting feels Mr. Whipple is now complying. He also reported that the School District has made all corrections required by the Fire Department.

Members of the Conservation Commission, Martha Brooks, David Woodbury and Geoggrey Katz, informed the Selectmen that Walter Leach has offered to give the Commission a 5 acre lot which he owns. The Selectmen said that the town already owns 4+ acres in this same area. Mr. Leach's land is backland but he would also give an easement through his property for access. The Selectmen have agreed to accept this gift.

Sandy Gallup came in to check on where to plug in the Christmas tree which the Reacreation Commission plans to erect in the Town Common. Perhaps it could be arranged to plug into the flood light on the Common. Sandy also brought before the Selectmen a situation where the Commission has been asked to sponsor a dance to be held at the Milford Armory by a resident of Milford. The Selectmen discouraged this deal.

It was voted unanimously to appoint the Road Agent as inspector of driveways from now on.

A Building Permit was issued to Dennis & Patricia Shutt.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00.